HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

June 26, 2012
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Leah Gardner, Carla Kuhn, Saima Rabbani, Debbie Metcalf
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 1:04p.m.
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Debbie Metcalf/Leah Gardner, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of May Minutes.  On a motion/second by Carla Kuhn/Debbie Metcalf, the May minutes were approved.
4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the minutes from the EIS Board meeting on May 21 and June 18.  There were no new FRYSC minutes.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.
a. Both Field Day and Awards Day went well.  Ms. Hart has a few ideas on making things move more smoothly for next year.
b. All grade-level classes are set with the number of classes.  First, second, and third will have four classes each.  Fourth and fifth will have three classes each.
7. Renovation Update.
a. Paving and striping are completed around the school.
b. The only classes not in rooms are 1st grade and Mrs. Adams.  First grade is waiting on the completion of the Lowe’s construction.  Mrs. Adams’ room is being retiled.
c. The target finish date for tiling is July 20.  Work is currently going on the computer lab, the teacher’s lounge, Mrs. Adams’s room, the Math/ISD room, and the hallway in this area.

d. The PTO is continuing to work on the playground project.  They are holding a meeting tonight to discuss some proposals and put together a plan to present to a potential donor.  They also are discussing an additional fundraiser of selling pavers for the playground.  There was some discussion about fencing around the new playground; the PTO is looking into that as well.

e. Final walkthroughs are not yet scheduled.

f. Alliant has completed installation on the new security system.  Ms. Hart will compile a list of everyone who needs a code (teachers, CO, etc.) and submit it to Alliant to be programmed in.  Teachers will need to enter from the front doors once the alarm is set, in order to reach the keypad in time to disarm.

8. Student Achievement
· Ms. Hart shared with the Council that Scantron will continue to be used in 2012-13 to assess students and their math/reading levels on a reoccurring basis.
· Training on how to read Scantron reports will be held in August sometime, to better assist teachers in reviewing their class reports.
9. Planning
a. Student Rewards.  Two of the four rewards dates are scheduled for 2012-13.  The Wulfe Bros will be back on September 28, and State Theater has been reserved for December 14.  The other two rewards for Spring 2013 have not yet been determined.
b. 2012-13 Master Schedule.  After several days of working on it, Ms. Hart has developed a Master Schedule.  The school will have two Special Education teachers to share among five grades, and Ms. Hart believes the schedule is put together in a way to best facilitate the time allotted with the students who need to be served.  A copy of the Master Schedule will be emailed to teachers soon.  A copy was shared with the Council members.  A printed copy is filed in the 2011-12 SBDM Agenda and Minutes binder with the materials from this month’s meeting.
10. Program Review.  
a. Ms. Hart shared with the Council that our piece of Program Review is complete.
11. Budget
a. Section 6.  The final copy of the Section 6 budget was distributed for review to the Council.  The final amount left has been allocated to cover the last Xerox copy bill we will receive for the month of June.  With the extra money left, after transferring funds to cover the Title I deficit, Helmwood was able to renew online subscriptions of both STAR Reading and BIG Universe (reading programs), as well as purchase handbooks for 3rd grade.
b. Title I.  Ms. Hart is looking to the next Title I allocation we will receive, starting in September.  We may be able to hire one to two additional Instructional Assistants, as well as using these funds to pay for our Technology IA.  We will know more once we receive information on our estimated allocation.
12. Committees.  There were no committee minutes.
13. Closed Session.  The Council went into closed session at 1:28pm for purposes of staff consultation on the hiring personnel for 2012-13.  The Council came out of closed session at 1:37pm to move on to New Business.
14. New Business – Hiring Consultation
a. Ms. Hart consulted with the Council on the hiring of Liz Looten to fill the opening in 1st grade.  Mrs. Looten will fill the 1st grade vacancy created by Mrs. Duff moving to 3rd grade to fill Mrs. Wyatt’s vacancy.
b. Ms. Hart also shared with the Council that Mrs. Trish Pfeiffer will replace Mrs. Priscilla Meador, who took a position as the secretary for Special Programs.  Mr. Jarrod Hurst has also been hired as our Technology IA.
15. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Debbie Metcalf/Carla Kuhn, the meeting was adjourned at 1:52p.m.  Ms. Hart will confer with the new SBDM members on the July meeting date and time.
